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Thank you, Mr. President.

We welcome this opportunity to address two issues that have beep discussed

under Item 3 discussions during this session.

Resource Guide on Minorities to strengthen programmatic responses to
minorities’ needs. Initiatives such as the F orum’s study of minority access
to education and the UNDP Resource Guide are examples of concrete,
positive internationa] efforts to identify and address challenges. It is through
such substantive and practical initiatives that change on the ground will

happen.
Mr. President,

Concrete progress and change on the ground is also the goal of the special

rapporteur on trafficking in persons. We support the important mandate of




the Special Rapporteur on Trafficking in Persons to look at issues related to
trafficking that have not been sufficiently addressed in the international
arena. We especially noted Dr. Ngozi’s interest in obtaining more
information on trafficking in men and boys, since there is so little

information and attention given to their situation.

It remains important to continue addressing the situation of women and girls,
indeed of all trafficking victims, for purpo‘ses of commercial sexual
exploitation. If possible, we urge the Special Rapporteur to look at the
factors that are contributing to the apparent trend of female victims
becoming traffickers. Many of these women are former victims themselves,
and any analysis must include a full and fair discussion of the complexities

associated with this phenomenon.

We urge the Special Rapporteur to encourage governments to fully
implement existing legal instruments, especially the Protocol to Prevent,
Suppress and Punish Trafficking in Persons, supplementing the United
Nations Convention Against Transnational Ofganized Crime. International

efforts are weakest when it comes to prosecution of the traffickers and

assistance to the victims.

The United States looks forward to working with the Special Rapporteur as

she carries out her mandate over the next three years.

Thank you.




